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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  2ND FEBRUARY 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Jan Goodall.
APOLOGIES: Ross Craig, Lyla Scott, John Mitchell.
1 GUEST
Jeremy Balfour, Convenor of the cross-party group on disability at the Scottish Parliament attended our meeting. He said that he was arranging to meet up with Access Groups throughout Scotland over the next few months to listen to their concerns and identify the key issues.
Jan voiced her concern about people who are unable to use public transport missing out on concessionary travel and suggested that there was a need to subsidise community travel schemes to provide for those needing a door-to-door service. She also said that the public transport in Dundee was unreliable. Jeremy agreed that public transport provision was poor in the cities as well as in rural areas. He was aware that there was also a problem with buses carrying wheelchairs and/or baby transport systems and that more guidance on this issue needed to be provided. 
We then discussed the provision of blue-badge parking places in Dundee. Bill raised the problems of blue badges being wrongly used by family members of blue badge holders and cars being parked on pavements. Jeremy said that legislation was coming soon to make pavement parking illegal, and it was essential that such legislation was strongly enforced from the start.
Carole then explained to Jeremy the problems she had flying wither family to Tenerife. Everyone thought the way they were treated was completely unsatisfactory. Jeremy agreed and said he would consult the contacts he had at Edinburgh airport and at Easyjet to see what improvements could be put in place, and he would get back to her soon.

Jeremy asked if we were consulted on plans for cycle paths, or on planning developments in Dundee. We are consulted and we all feel we have a good working relationship with Dundee Council. Jeremy also asked about the provision of changing places toilets in Dundee and again we are happy with the number there are.
Jeremy thanked us for our time and said that, when he had finished talking to the other Access Groups, he would produce a paper to present to the Scottish Parliament. He invited us to email him if we had any further concerns. 

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes or the meeting held on 1st December 2022 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 2.2). Facebook. Michael Leeland has agreed to help out with Facebook until we find another volunteer to do it. He has posted this position, advertised through DVVA, on Facebook and posted an invitation to today’s meeting. Carole asked Facebook members to share his Access Group posts with their contacts.
Anne suggested that, to get more Access Group members, we could try contacting Dundee Dragons Wheelchair Sports Club (see 5.14) and inviting them to our meetings. Jan suggested we also contact the local universities. 
3.2 (Re Minute 2.3). Shopmobility. Sandy reported that Shopmobility was now closed and that he had met up with Graham Angus, who returned one of our ramps and the cheque we had given to Shopmobility. Our other ramp had been misplaced. Carole has offered to look after the returned ramp. Sandy will look for the form which needs to be signed by anyone borrowing it.
3.3 (Re Minute 2.4) Community Transport Provision in Dundee. We are hopeful that Jeremy Balfour will suggest some ways community transport in Dundee can be improved, but meantime Anne suggested we contacted the Community Transport Association. Jan said that Nicola Mitchell, who used to work at DVVA, now works for the Community Transport Association (Scotland). Anne will try to contact her.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing to report.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.3 Updates from LNER.
5.4 Inclusion Scotland Newsletter.
5.5 On 8/12/22 from Charlie Heenan, Jon Frullani Architect Ltd, asking Carole to contact him re Functional Fitness, 48 Brown Street, Dundee.
Carole is waiting to be contacted again.
5.6 On 9/12/22 from Jenny Muir, Jacobs, thanking us for our comments about the Lochee Road Active Freeway.
5.7 On 13/12/22 from Age Concern, sending posters about Open Doors events.
5.8 On 17/12/22 from Carlene Cura, inviting us to visit the Michelin Scotland Innovations
 Parc to give them advice on accessibility.
A date was arranged for the visit, but Carlene Cura requested that the visit be delayed until sometime in February. She will get back in touch.

5.9 On 20/12/22 from Jenny Muir, Jacobs, saying they had taken our comments on board, and they hoped we would continue to engage with the project.
5.10 On 6/1/23 from Disability Equality Scotland inviting us to support a campaign calling on the Scottish Government to introduce new requirements on retailers to provide braille labelling on food products.
5.11 On 8/1/23 from Christine Wilson, lecturer in Occupational Therapy at Robert Gordon’s University, inviting Carol & Anne to meet some of her students.
5.12 On 10/1/23 from Jeremy Balfour, Convenor of the cross party group on disability at the Scottish Parliament and spokesperson for the Conservative Group on disability, asking what issues we are facing in our area and how they can be resolved. He would like to meet our Group.
5.13 On 14/1/23 fem DES with info re their upcoming Webinar: Discussing the future of the Accessible Travel Framework.
Jan hopes to attend.
5.14 On 23/1/23 from Dundee Dragons Wheelchair Sports Club asking us to publicise their club.
5.15 On 23/1/23 from Ross Craig sending info re Blue Badge Exemptions in Low Emission Zones.
5.16 On 24/1/23 from Carole Craig sending a Facebook link saying some signposts in Dundee need to change now that Shopmobility is closed.
5.17 On 25/1/23 from Katie Angus, DVVA sending an invitation to a Maryfield Third Sector network meeting.
It was suggested we ask Ian Kinsey if he could give us feedback after the meeting.
5.18 On 25/1/23 from Disability Equality Scotland sending a questionnaire re Buchannan Galleries.
5.19 On 27/1/23 from a student at Heriot Watt university sending a questionnaire about Achieving Inclusive Design.
5.20 On 27/1/23 from Disability Equality Scotland sending their Accessible Travel Framework Four Part Series: Communication with Transport Providers in Scotland.
5.21 On 28/1/23 from Carole Craig sending link she found on Facebook about Go NHS Tayside.
This indicated that if a person couldn’t cycle, walk or take a bus, they should take a taxi. 
6 AOB

6.1 Dorothy asked to talk further about cycle lanes and walkways and she said that Dundee Council wanted to do a good job and get them right from the time they come into operation.  Feedback that would lead to this happening would be welcome.
She also thought that users of shared spaces should be made aware of the need to be respectful to all the other users, so making their use beneficial and pleasurable for everyone. 
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on 2nd March 2023.
